Governor Visit Summer Term 11/5/18 – class 2

PHSE is personal,social,health and economic education, it gives pupils the knowledge, skills and attributes they need to keep themselves healthy and safe and to prepare them for life and work in modern Britain. PHSE is taught on a Friday morning at Orrets Meadow and it was the focus of the Governor visit this term.

Talking and sharing feelings, concerns and emotions is encouraged in PHSE, as part of this children are asked every morning at registration to think about how they are feeling inside and to rate their feeling on a scale from 0-10 and is a great way to monitor mental health and well being in a non threatening way. If the figure is abnormal for the child this will be investigated and support given.

We began the Friday session by reviewing the rules and the children were reminded to respect other people's words, to listen to others and to be quiet and take turns, they were also reassured that they had the right to pass whenever they wanted. Last week the discussion centred on different parts of the body, this week we were considering healthy weight and activity. The children were shown contrasting pictures of healthy and overweight figures and were encouraged to discuss why the people looked different, what in their lifestyles contributed to their appearance and which was the most desirable. We talked about diet, exercise and the types of activities and sports the children liked to do outside school. We agreed that a good diet and regular exercise leads to a healthy mind and body, this should be combined with relaxation, quiet times and mindfulness.

Teamwork and support were also discussed and the morning ended with a team game of pass the beanbag which was very lively and great fun. Thank you to Mrs Billington and Mrs Forshaw and Class 2 for allowing me to observe their "Happy and healthy in body and mind" PHSE session, I had a lovely morning.

Caroline Innes
Parent Governor
